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April 16, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for your consideration is a proposed ordinance that would authorize the King County Executive to enter into interlocal agreements with other counties to specify a disposal site or sites for municipal solid waste generated in King County.  Such interlocal agreements were not needed historically for King County to operate its solid waste system.  However, in August of 2003 Rabanco Ltd. consolidated several of their “G certificates,” which give Rabanco the right to collect garbage in areas authorized by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, into a single certificate.  The consolidated certificate now encompasses multiple counties.
A lawsuit, filed by Rabanco Ltd. on March 30, 2004 has challenged the County’s ability to designate disposal sites under state law in the absence of interlocal agreements between King County and the other counties within the area encompassed by Rabanco’s consolidated G certificate.  The King County Solid Waste Division was not aware of this certificate consolidation until the lawsuit was filed.  While King County does not agree that Rabanco’s interpretation is correct, entering into such an agreement is straightforward, will reinforce the current operations of the solid waste system and will not in any way affect our solid waste partners.  Therefore, to remove the specific issue of interlocal agreements from the litigation, I am requesting that the King County Council approve legislation that would authorize me to enter into these agreements.

Other counties have already expressed their receptivity to entering this type of agreement, an example of which is provided as an attachment to the ordinance.  This ILA simply reflects what is already in the County's Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan and County Code.  The agreement implements actions already approved by the Council and reflects the status quo. Any county-to-county interlocal agreement entered to designate disposal sites would be substantially in the form of the attachment.  

The next hearing related to this lawsuit is on May 4, 2004.  Given the compressed litigation schedule, the legislation needs to be enacted quickly. 
If you would like to discuss this ordinance further, please contact Theresa Jennings, Division Director of Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
(206) 296-4385; Kathryn Killinger of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office at (206) 296-9037, or Stephen Hobbs of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, at (206) 296-9053.  

Thank you for your prompt consideration of this legislation.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Kathryn Killinger, Prosecuting Attorney, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney

Stephen Hobbs, Prosecuting Attorney Staff, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
